Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: fire safety, 62 Evington Valley Road, Leicester
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

A fire safety team from Leicester City Council has visited unit 14, 62 Evington Valley Road Leicester, LE5 5LJ and advised some fire safety regulations need to be carried out on the first and second floor of the building which is supposed to be a public building i.e. Community Centre. Upon asking, fire safety unit advised to contact Leicester City Council and request this information under FOI Act. 
To make things transparent for the information of community, I just need the information about list of safety compliance under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Answer:
This building is not currently leased by Leicester City Council, and the Council have not had any dealings with this property since 2014. This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, the information requested is not held by Leicester City Council.

We suggest, therefore that you contact Leicestershire Fire & Rescue Service, who may be able to assist you further.  Their contact details are outlined here https://leics-fire.gov.uk/contact-us/.  There are several areas listed on their website for appropriate contact details.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
